



North Eastern Pennsylvania InterGroup

www.nepaig.org

General Forum Meeting Minutes

June 3rd, 2025

IGR Meeting June 3rd, 2025

Call to Order @ 7:00p

Open with Serenity Prayer

Readings

Preamble –

Declaration of Unity –

Tradition 2 –

Announcements

IGR Celebrants

Group Celebrations

IGR Board Celebrants

Last Month's Meeting Minutes

Motion to Accept Last Month's Meeting Minutes –

Chairperson's Reports

Chairperson – Dave A.

Stepped Down

Questions:

Motion to Accept Chairperson's report -

Vice Chair - Shawn A.

Announcements

Sean: Vice Chair –

Share-a-Day: 10/11/2025 11am-3pm and looking for volunteers

Questions:

Motion to Accept Vice Chairperson's report –

Secretary - Vacant

No Report

Treasurer – Christine S.

Bills are paid up to date and there are enough funds to be comfortable for 6 weeks?

Checks going out need a second signature and that spot was fulfilled by Dave?

Questions: n/a

Motion to Accept Treasurer's report –

District Liaison Reports

District 39:

District 40:

District 49:

District 52:

District 53:

District 59:

District 62:

Committees Reports

Activities - Mo

There was one committee meeting for sober stock? 2nd meeting is coming up June 22nd at the picnic grounds? There is no time picked yet?

One trophy is being donated, and one is being purchased tentatively for \$30

Picnic grounds will assist in clean up?

There will be a \$5 admission fee?

There will be food at cost?

Questions: None

Archives – Austin

Questions:

Central Office - Charlie O.

Looking at purchasing a new printer, one with saddle stitch capabilities as to make meeting lists in house? Printer cost - +/- 600

There is a new meeting booklet out?

There have been a lot of phone calls coming in concerning district 62, 49, and 39's meeting list online?

12th Step Caller List:

Meeting List: An order has been placed?

Booker Exchange Committee:
AA Store:

Questions:

Mo: Is there a color printer here?

Charlie: Not yet.

Finance – Dave Y.

@ District 39 workshop it was discussed there is a need for a finance committee meeting?

Still in a phase of implementing Square and connecting the service to the service in use (Quickbooks)

Suggests we need a current snapshot of our finances as they are? Proposes shutting down the store for a couple days to a week for house keeping?

Questions:

Charlie: Didn't we do an inventory of the current state of the store a couple months ago?

Dave: Not to my knowledge.

Hotline – PJ W.

Website – Kim T.

There are 7 new meetings in the area? All were approved but one?

Questions:

Corrections – Glenn.

Looking to bring meetings into Luzerne County for women?

No progress has been made at Wayne County due to difficulties finding the correct person to communicate to?

Questions:

None

Institutions – Jeremiah

Mount Zed – cancelled all the commitments for June

Endless Mountain – Wrong time was on card for Endless Mountain, was accident?

Geisinger Behavior Health – The clients don't have big books but also aren't purchasing any?

There is a committee meeting on the 31st of June?

Questions:

Public Information – Mandy

Pittston library will accept book donations?

Meeting list racks are going into probation offices?

Working on getting a meeting list QR code rack?

Questions:None

Newsletter – Bob P.

Newsletter will be printed on 06/05/2025

Questions:

None

Unity – vacant

No Report

Bridging the Gap – Bailey S.

Questions:

None

Old Business

None

New Business

Mary Stepped down from PI

Shawn – Standing as chair of Intergroup

Charlie nominates Shawn for Chair

Mo – Second

Shawn – nominates Mandy for PI

Christine – Seconds

Shawn – nominated Devon for Secretary

Charlie - Seconds

Closing

Close with the Responsibility statement?